

Blessings from Mozambique!

Family day is one of my favorite times of the year, as we get to spend the day visiting with families and sharing their young men's progress and difficulties. There is a little presentation and fun for everyone followed by a nice meal together. Family day takes a lot of work and planning, but we only do it once a year and we all look forward to this special day and everyone has a blast! The first part of the day is spent having meetings with the family member that came to represent the whole family. We have a parent teacher type meeting sharing the progress and our staff's evaluation and areas that have room for improvement. We teach and care for the day-to-day needs of the youth, and the young men must do the hard work, but the families also make a great sacrifice for their young man to leave home for most of the year.

Every family member asked me to express their gratitude to you! BOHA has many necessary parts, and YOUR part is vital for the current youth and youth of the future. The parents all said thank you at least 5 times for BOHA and for you and your partnership and prayers. A mother shared this, "Thank you so much for Beacon of Hope-Africa and please thank all who partner with you. I never was able to finish school, I can't read and write and do not have the finances to send my son to school. I am so deeply grateful. Also, please ask for them to continue to be a part of BOHA because it truly makes a difference, in my family's life, and future youth, and it will impact and change Mozambique."

Your prayers and financial support make such an impact on so many lives. Thank you for partnering with BOHA, Chico and I. Together we are completing the vision God has for the young men of Mozambique and when you give financially and pray for us, you are planting seeds that will reap a great harvest.

Jesus, thank you for my family, who made many sacrifices and poured into my life. Thank you for my church family, friends, and the entire body of Christ who love you

and are spreading the gospel around the world. Thank you that we are never alone. No one is too young or too old to make a difference in the lives of others for your glory. Jesus, we love you so much. Thank you for our partners. Pour Your abundant love and blessings over all who read this newsletter!

Let's Continue to be a Beacon of Hope,

- Angie Wheeler Sibia



All staff, youth, and their families



Parent teacher conference



Dancing with our youth







